
Question: It is reported that on Friday, Secretary-General will meet the Turkish Cypriot 

community leader. Could you confirm? Do you have any further information about the 

meeting? 

Spokesperson: Yes, I believe it will happen. I need to be able to confirm it to you, and I 

apologize because I know you emailed me on Friday and on the weekend, I usually try 

to blank my mind and I forgot to confirm it this morning. But I’ll have something for you 

very soon this afternoon.  

 


